
Important Information Regarding 1095-B and 1095-C Tax Forms 

Public Law No: 118-167 (12/23/2024) 

Paperwork Burden Reduction Act 

This act modifies provisions under the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act so that employers and health insurance providers are no longer required to send tax forms to 

covered individuals showing proof of minimum essential coverage (1095-B and 1095-C tax forms) unless a form is requested. 

Generally, employers and health insurance providers that provide minimum essential coverage must report this information for each covered individual to the Internal Revenue 

Service (IRS) and provide a copy of this information to the covered individual (through 1095-B and 1095-C tax forms) by January 31 of each year. The IRS allows certain health 

insurance providers and employers to provide 1095-B tax forms to individuals only upon request, provided that clear and conspicuous notice of an individual’s right to request a 

written copy of the 1095-B tax form is placed on the insurance provider’s or employer’s website.  

The act provides statutory authority for the option for certain health insurance providers and employers to provide 1095-B tax forms to individuals only upon request and extends 

this flexibility to 1095-C tax forms, which are sent by certain large employers. Requests for 1095-B and 1095-C tax forms must be fulfilled by January 31 or 30 days after the date 

of the request, whichever is later. Employers and health insurance providers must give individuals timely notice of this option, in accordance with any requirements set by the IRS. 
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